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The information in response to your request has been provided in the template 
spreadsheet you included with your request.   
 
As detailed in the spreadsheet, all non-disclosure agreements agreed by the FSA in the 
period 2014-2017 were as a result of employees leaving under Voluntary Exit / 
Redundancy.  
The total figure in box B on the spreadsheet includes only the below elements where 
stated in the agreement: 

• Civil Service Compensation Payment;  

• Compensation in Lieu of Notice; 

• Compensation for loss of pensionable service for unserved period of Notice 
Payment in lieu of accrued but untaken holiday. 
 
During 2015 the ‘Confidentiality’ section (or non-disclosure agreement) within 
Settlement/Compromise Agreements reached when employees were leaving under 
Voluntary Exit / Redundancy, was removed and was not included for the remainder of 
the period of this request. 
 

 


